
An Roinn Airgeadais 
Department of Finance 

Sraid Mhuirfean Uacht, 

Baile Atha Cliath 2, 

tire. 

Upper Merrion Street, 

Dublin 2, 

Ireland 

Number: Circular 08/2003 Date : 28/02/2003 
Title: 
Subject: 

Content: 

Retention of civil servants beyond the normal retiring age 
Retention of Civil Servants 

El 09/124/81 

28 February 2003 

To all Personnel Officers 

Telephone: 353-1 676 7571 

Facsimile: 353-1 678 9936 

LoCall: 1890 66 10 10 

VPN: 8109 

http://www.irlgov.ie/finance 

Circular 8/2003: Retention of civil servants beyond the normal retirin2: 
_3.2e 

A Dhuine Uasail, 

1. I am directed by the Minister for Finance to refer to paragraph 1 of 
Circular 18/2002 regarding the maximum income limits allowable where the 
retention of a civil servant beyond the nonnal retiring age on grounds of 
hardship is sought. 

The maximum income limits allowable have been reviewed and the 
following rates are applicable with effect from 3 January 2003: 

144.00 per week (7,51.3.92 per year) for an officer 

95.20 per week (4,967 .54 per year) for a spouse 

17.00 per week (887.06 per year) for each dependent (i.e. a person resident 
with and wholly dependent on the officer). 

The maximum income limits specified at paragraph 1 of Circular 18/2002 
are superseded accordingly. 



2. The provisions of paragraph 2 and 3 of Confidential Circular 5/91 sti 11 
apply. 

3. A return should be furnished to the Careers and Appointments Section at 
above address or by e-mail to Jim_l\fcGiynn@Finance.irlgov.ie no later than 
one week after the end of each quarter, giving the name, grade. date of birth 
and date of appointment to the Civil Senrice of each person retained on 
grounds of hardship under delegated sanction. 

Mise le meas, 

John O'Connell 
Assistant Secretary 




